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School Youth Ministry 
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SCHOOL OFFICE 
17104 Spring Mill Road 
Westfield, IN 46074 
Phone: 317-896-5582 
Fax: 317-867-0783 
 
SCHOOL STAFF 
Principal  
Vince Barnes 
317-896-5582, ext. 1201 
 
Director of Admissions 
Michelle Hanlin 
317-896-5582, ext. 1202 
 
Administrative Assistant 
Cheryl Newkirk 
317-896-5582, ext. 1100 
 
PRESCHOOL 
Sue Tetrick  
317-896-5582, ext. 1101 

PARISH RELIGIOUS 
EDUCATION (PRE) 
Sunday: 8:30–9:45 AM 
Sunday: 11:30 AM–12:45 PM 
Sunday: 4–5:15 PM 
 

MASS SCHEDULE 
The Lord’s Day Masses 
Saturday: 4:30 PM 
Sunday: 8A, 10A & 5:30P 
 

Weekday Masses 
Monday: 7 AM, 5:30 PM 
Tuesday: 5:30 PM 
Wednesday: 8 AM, 5:30 PM 
Thursday: 5:30 PM 
Friday: 7 AM, 8 AM 
Saturday: 8 AM 
 

Holy Days: See bulletin. 
 

BAPTISMS 
(weekly, except during Lent): 
After 4:30 PM Saturday Mass 
& 10 AM Sunday Mass. Call 
the Parish Office with questions. 
 

SACRAMENT OF 
RECONCILIATION 
Saturday: 8:30-9:30 AM 
Saturday: 3-4 PM 
in the Church Reconciliation 
Chapel 

  WEBSITE: www.smgonline.org        TWITTER: @SntMariaGoretti          FACEBOOK: www.facebook.com/stmariagoretticatholicwestfield 

JUNE 17, 2018 
Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

THE MISSION OF ST. MARIA GORETTI CATHOLIC CHURCH  

IS TO EXTEND THE KINGDOM OF GOD  

BY SHARING GOD’S LOVE IN THE CHURCH COMMUNITY 

THROUGH SPIRIT-FILLED LITURGIES, RELIGIOUS EDUCATION, 

AND SERVICE TO OTHERS. 
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A NOTE FROM FATHER KEVIN 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

              +  Pax et Bonum! 
 

              Hello and welcome to St. Maria Goretti Parish!  We gather together today as a Faith 
Family to be nourished and strengthened by God for the Christian life!  We do welcome all of 
our guests and visitors who join us for Masses today.  We most especially welcome all of our 
brothers and sisters who are here this weekend, visiting for games at Grand Park.  Thank you 
for making the time to come join us for Mass.  Today is the Eleventh Sunday in Ordinary Time. 
 

               Today we also want to acknowledge and pray for all of our fathers on this Father’s Day 2018.  The vocation of 
fatherhood is a very special one that exemplifies the care and concern of God the Father.  It is not always easy to both 
protect and be compassionate when you are a father.  Today we pray for all of our fathers, living and deceased, for our 
grandfathers, for our Godfathers, and for all of those who have been like fathers to us in our lives.  Most importantly 
we pray that all of our fathers have the example and the intercession of St. Joseph to help them live out their 
vocations.   
 

                Today I would like to thank all of those who helped out with this past week’s Vacation Bible Camp.  It was an 
awesome and fun experience for all our kids who got to participate.  This is another one of those events that if we 
didn’t have literally dozens of volunteers helping out, we would never be able to have a Vacation Bible Camp.  I most 
sincerely want to thank all of the adults who volunteered their time and talents, to lead this year’s event, especially 
Connie Anderson, Molly Beck, Joey Garcia, Katie Jones, Sue Maue, Sara Musick, Laura Nanna, Suzanne Shonkwiler, 
and Jeanne Stordy.  We are so blessed!  I apologize if I missed anyone.  There were an army of adults to help us take 
care of a big group of kids.  I also want to recognize the dozens of teens who helped out with the younger kids.  Your 
help was invaluable!  I was very moved that you would give up some of your time to come and help make Vacation 
Bible Camp a little more fun for our younger members.  We have the greatest youth here at this Parish!  I am so proud 
of each and every one of you! 
 

                Today we hear about growing Faith in our lives.  As Hoosiers, we know how to grow a lot of different things.  
We grow corn, and tomatoes, and soy beans in huge numbers.  Today God asks us what we are doing to grow Faith in 
our lives?  We are told that if we have Faith the size of a mustard seed, we can do anything!  And to keep having Faith, 
we know that we have to do many things to keep it strong and growing.  I pray that this week that you take every 
opportunity that you can to grow your Faith! 
 

                 I am gone from the Parish this weekend.  I am in Italy on our bi-annual pilgrimage with our high school 
students.  Fr. Dale Ehrman, the Pastor of Sacred Heart Parish in Cicero, Indiana, and our Vicar for Clergy for our 
Diocese, is here helping us out.  Many of you will remember Fr. Dale from a few years ago, when he was in residence 
here at St. Maria Goretti and was the first priest/ chaplain at Guerin Catholic High School.  It is great to have Fr. Dale 
back to help us out.  Please make him feel welcome and appreciated.   He is a great priest and a great friend, and I 
am most grateful for him helping us out in a pinch. 
 

                 Next weekend, we are going to welcome Fr. Mike McKinley, our new Associate Pastor!   Fr. Mike is coming to 
us from St. Alphonsus Parish in Zionsville.  Fr. Mike is a native of Lafayette, Indiana.  Fr. Mike is one of the kindest, 
most humble, and most compassionate priests that we have in our Diocese.  You guys are really going to like him.  Fr. 
Mike is coming a little earlier than the rest of the Diocesan assignments to help us out. 
 

                 I also wanted to issue one more call out for our 2018 Parish Pictorial Directory.  There are still many time 
slots available to have your picture taken for our new book.  Hundreds of families have already done so.  But we are 
still looking for your family to help us out, and get your picture taken for this year’s edition.  Go to the link on our 
website to schedule your time! 
 

                 Have a great week!  Please know that you are in my prayers every day! 
In Christ, Fr. Kevin 

The Fruit of the Lord is always in season. 

Welcome! For more than 22 years now, we have been building the Kingdom of God, not with a few people, but 
with everyone! Please accept my warmest welcome, and I pray you will come to know St. Maria Goretti as we all 
do—our Spiritual Home and Loving Community. We are glad you are here and look forward to meeting you!  
God Bless you. —Father Kevin  
WELCOME:  JASON & LINDA ADAMS, JIM & JOY ABERNATHY, JAMES SCHMIDT, HERBERT & TEENA HERMAN, AMANDA VOTAW 
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 PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 

  

The Italian Festival, celebrating St. 
Maria Goretti’s Feast day, is Satur-
day, July 14, beginning with the 4:30 

pm Mass! This is a community event, so invite everyone! 
 
 

VOLUNTEERS 
More than 200 volunteers are still 
needed to make this event suc-
cessful! Consider signing up via 

the SMG website, smgonline.org or at signup.com/
go/131hmZ. Need assistance? You may contact 
the volunteer coordinator, Sheryl Clifford, 317-867-
1273 or smgvolunteers@gmail.com.  

 
T-SHIRT & TICKET PRESALES 
T-shirts, tickets, and wristbands are being 
sold online at smgonline.org now through 
July 1. Pick up your order after Masses the 

weekends of June 23 & 30 and July 7 ONLY.   
 

FRIDAY EVENING SOCCER MATCH 
To kick off the weekend, the Friday evening 
soccer match will be held on the SMG fields. 

Anyone of any skill level interested in playing is wel-
come! We’d love to have an adult game and a kid’s 
game. Contact Ted Wells, tedwells0@gmail.com, for 
more info and to sign up. 

 

COUPLES SOULCORE 
The Marriage Ministry is hosting a Couples 
SoulCore event Wednesday, June 20, 7 pm, 
in the Parish Hall. All ages and fitness levels 

are welcome. Please bring a mat or a towel. 
 

INVITATION TO JOIN THE TEMPLE KNIGHTS 
Attention all young men in the parish, grades 9–12!   

You are cordially invited to attend an orientation ses-
sion to join the Temple Knights on Thursday, June 28, 
7pm in the Youth Room in the basement of the main 
Church. The Temple Knights are a fraternal order of 

high school men devoted to serving at 
solemn and other special Masses, 
live by an honor code, perform service 
projects, and enjoy various social ac-
tivities together. If you are interested 

in joining this dedicated group of young men, please 
come to the orientation. If you plan to attend, contact 
Augie Bigot, smgmasterknight@gmail.com or 317-519-
4398. Pizza and refreshments will be served and more 
info about the Temple Knights will be provided. If you 
are unable to come to the orientation but still want to 
join, contact Augie Bigot to let him know of your interest. 

 

Congratulations to  Congratulations to
Mike & Judy O’Connoror 

who celebrate their 50th wedding 
anniversary this month! 

 

COME, VISIT WITH JESUS 
One critical adoration hour—Saturday, 3 pm—
still needs at least one adorer. If this hour 
doesn’t fit your schedule, there are another 
44 adoration hours with only one scheduled 
adorer. Pick an hour that does fit your sched-
ule, and call Jeff Brown, 317-417- 1540, to fill that hour.  
 

UPCOMING CRHP WEEKENDS 
Prayerfully consider attending the next Christ Renews His 
Parish weekend. You can relax, meet new people, and 
take a break from the daily activities that keep you from 
enriching your faith. The Women’s weekend is Septem-
ber 22-23, and the Men’s weekend is October 6-7. If 
want to sign up or have questions, contact Jocelyn 
Piechocki, 317-440-9188, or Matt Fallin, 317-332-3272. 

 
 

 

Formed.org is a revolu-
tionary online platform 

featuring the best Catholic videos, audio talks, eBooks, 
and movies from trusted partners like the Augustine In-
stitute, St. Paul Center, Marian Fathers, Lighthouse Cath-
olic Media, Ignatius Press, and Word of Fire. There is 
content for parents, children, teens, couples, and small 
groups. Join for free at smgonline.formed.org (or access 
via the SMG website, by scrolling past Ministry Areas)! 

 

Hello all! My name is Jeffrey Todd, 
and I have the privilege of being this 
parish’s seminarian for the summer! I 
was born and raised in Logansport. In 
8th grade I converted with my family to 
Catholicism. After 9th grade, I trans-
ferred from Logansport High School to 
Lafayette Central Catholic. I have two 
younger brothers. This past school year was my third 
year of seminary at Saint John Vianney College Semi-
nary in St. Paul, Minnesota, and I have five years re-
maining until I am ordained (God willing). This is my 
first parish assignment, and I’m very excited to get 
started and meet, hopefully, all of you! Please pray for 
me this summer as I will keep you all in my prayers!  

Th
Ma
da

 M s! Thi is
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RELIGIOUS FORMATION PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Connie Anderson—Director of Religious Education 
867-3213, ext. 1203 

 

Katie Barbour—Coordinator of Children’s Formation 
867-3213, ext. 1139 

REFLECTION FOR THE 11TH 
SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

Today we hear “Jesus said to the 
crowds, ‘This is how it is with the 
kingdom of God; it is as if a man 
were to scatter seed on the land 

and would sleep and rise night and day and through it all 
the seed would sprout and grow, he knows not how.’” 
Jesus is teaching us that we participate in God’s 
harvest—we may plant, but God is the One who provides 
the harvest. We are merely instruments not the One who 
has the power. In what ways have you “scattered seed?” 
Have you seen the harvest? 
 

PRE REGISTRATION OPEN  
PRE registration for the 2018-19 school 
year is open! This fall, there’s a new 
session at 6:30-7:45 pm (for K-8 only), INSTEAD of the 
4 pm session on Sunday. The 8:30 am and 11:30 am 
sessions are still available. To register now, go to the 
SMG website, smgonline.org 

 

DO YOU FEEL CALLED? 
Prayerfully consider passing on your faith to 
the next generation of young Catholics by 
becoming a PRE catechist. No experience is 
necessary. If you feel called, contact Sue 
Maue, s.maue@smgonline.org, for details. 

CONNIE ANDERSON—Director of Adult Faith Formation 
317-867-3213, ext. 1203, c.anderson@smgonline.org 

 
 

SUE MAUE—Coordinator of Children’s Faith Formation 
317-867-3213, ext. 1139; s.maue@smgonline.org 

 
 
 

Attention high school students (including incoming freshmen and outgoing seniors)!  Join 
the Remind app to get information on Summer TRUTH. Text 81010 with @SMGT to join. 

Activities have already begun. Don't miss out on the fun!    
 

KIDS WHO CARE PROGRAM 
TRUTH and Silver Angels are reestablishing the Kids Who Care program, which collects the unused 
small shampoo, conditioner, and lotion bottles that hotels provide guests. Once collected, these bot-
tles will be given to the Shepherd’s Gate Pantry for their customers and to the homeless in Indianapolis. A collection bas-
ket is located in the north entry of the church building by the doors that lead into the Youth Room (basement of the 
church). Please help us by picking up the unused bottles and dropping them off in the collection box. 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

JANET THOMPSON—Youth Ministry Administrative Assistant ERIC GELLENBECK—Coordinator of Jr. High Youth Ministry 
317-867-3213, ext. 1131; ym.admin@smgoline.org   317-867-3213, ext. 1423; hope@smgoline.org 
 

SCOTT HUDSON—Coordinator of High School Youth Ministry LESLIE MIMMS—Coordinator of Confirmation Formation 
317-867-3213, ext. 1420; truth@smgoline.org   317-867-3213, ext. 1421; confirmation@smgoline.org 

2018 PHOTO DIRECTORYRY——PHOTO SESSIONSS 
You’re invited to be part of our Parish Family photo album! 

 

ONLY a two-week window of photo opportunities left—
NO additional  chances for photo times after June 30! 
The free sessions are by appointment only. Go to 
smgonline.org to schedule your photo session time.  
 

June 19-23—2:30-8:30 pm  June 26-30—2:30-8:30 pm 
 

Participants receive a free print directory, a free 8” x 10” 
portrait AND a free digital version of the directory! 

 

To sign up, go to smgonline.org. Need help signing up? 
Send an e-mail to photodirectory@smgonline.org. 

 

On picture day, enter the SMG campus via the south 
parking lot off 169th Street. Park near the big garage, 

and enter through school door #4. 

 

HOW TO REPORT AN INCIDENT OF SEXUAL ABUSE OF A MINOR 
 

If you or someone you know has been a victim of child sexual 
abuse by a person working for the Roman Catholic Church in 
the Diocese of Lafayette-in-Indiana (such as a priest, deacon, 
sister, brother, lay officer, lay employee, lay volunteer, etc.) you 
are requested to report the incident in the following manner: 
 

 1) Make a report to Child Protective Services by calling 
800-800-5556. 
 

 2) Call the Office of the Vicar General (800-942-2397) or 
the Office of Assistance Ministry (800-533-7018) for the Dio-
cese of Lafayette-in-Indiana. 
 

 3) Write a detailed description of the facts/incidents of 
abuse and send it as soon as possible to Mr. Max Layden, 712 
Chase Building, Lafayette, IN 47901. 
 

 4) Thereafter, an investigation will be undertaken by or on 
behalf of the Diocese of Lafayette-in-Indiana. 
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JUNE 9 & 10 COLLECTIONS 
Regular Contributions ................................. $52,398.75 
Contributions Budget .................................. $53,100.00 

Overage (Shortfall) .......................................... ($701.25) 

Fiscal Year Overage (Shortfall) ................. ($34,616.35) 

Diocesan Seminarian Appeal ........................ $7,466.09 

HELP ............................................................... $2,585.00 

   
 Time                             

STEWARDSHIP 
                                       OUR RETURN TO GOD OF OUR TIME, TALENT & TREASURE                                        

 
 

THE BELL TOWER OF  
ST. MARIA GORETTI VIDEO 
 

We’re excited to share a video* 
that traces the creation of our 
Bell Tower and the exciting jour-
ney taken by our Parish Family 

last year. The link is on the SMG website: smgonline.org. 
Share the video with others! Enjoy! 
 

(*= DVDs are not yet available. We plan to offer DVDs for purchase later.) 

 

SHEPHERD’S GATE FOOD PANTRYRY 
 

June’s items of the month:              

fruit snacks & granola bars 
 

You can drop off your donations in one of the collection 
cabinets in church or one of the boxes in the School or 

Parish office entrances. 
Thanks for your continued support of this ministry! 

 

 
WANTED: PAPER BAGS 
Shepherd’s Gate Food Pantry still needs 
paper grocery bags to use for our client 
shopping at the pantry on an ongoing 
basis. Please bring in your paper bags weekly and leave 
them in the pantry donation boxes. 

A young man was surprised to find his sick and elderly 
grandfather planting a small peach tree in his backyard. 
When the young man asked his grandfather why he was 
planting the tree, the old man replied, “Son, all my life I 
have eaten the fruit from trees that other people have 

planted. I figure I have an obligation to make sure there 
is some fruit around for others to enjoy.” 

 

Four Ways to Leave A Legacycy 
 

Did you know there are four easy ways for you  
to remember your parish in your will? 

 

1. A Specific Bequest – You can designate a certain 
amount of cash or specific assets to the parish. 

2. A Residual Bequest – You can plan for the parish   
to receive all or a portion of your estate after other 
specific bequests have been distributed. 

3. A Percentage Bequest – You can designate a       
certain percentage of the estate to go to the parish. 

4. A Contingent Bequest – You can make the parish 
the recipient of a bequest if others named in your 
will are not living at the time of your death. 

 
No matter how you decide to remember SMG,  

a gift from your will accomplishes several key benefits. 
 

It sends a strong message to your heirs that the 
Church played an important role in your life.

 

It guarantees that your generosity to the Church 
will be continued even after you are gone. 

 

It provides important assistance to our parish. 
 

It may even provide tax benefits for your heirs. 
 

Talk to your lawyer or financial counselor about the best 
way for you to remember your SMG in your will. 

 
“For where your treasure is, there your heart will be also.”  

Luke 12:34 


